
SISTER CITY COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING, APRIL 4, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Carolyn Basford, Chair. 

Members present were: Mike Vacchiano, Phil McLaughlin, Cindy Clay, Suzie Holloway, Mary Pizza. 

Marilyn Hoback was excused.  

The minutes of the March meeting were approved as written.  

Old Business:  

Photos: Those going to Bad Zwischenahn need to send photos to Cindy for the booklet that she is 
making for host families and guests. They can be emailed or mailed to Cindy.  

Buckeye Tree: Suzie reported that the Plaque for the Buckeye tree that we are giving to  Bad 
Zwischenahn as a remembrance will be 24 inches wide and will cost approximately $185.00  plus tax and 
shipping. The cost of the tree, obtained by Bad Z, will be approximately $380.00, which includes the 
planting of the tree. There will be a proclamation from the Mayor and a letter to the Mayor of Bad 
Zwischenahn from our Mayor for the tree planting and dedication ceremony.  

New Business:   

Trip Meeting: There will be a meeting of all persons going on the trip to Bad Zwischenahn and the Elbe 
River Cruise on May 16, 2017 at 7:00 pm at the Centerville Police Station. Folders with information 
regarding the trip and pairings with host families will be given at this meeting. Suzie will get a sheet cake 
and drinks for refreshments for the meeting.  

Volunteer Salute: The annual volunteer salute will be on May 11 at Yankee Trace.  

There will be no meeting in May until the trip meeting on May 16, 2017. The next regular meeting will 
be on June 6, 2017 at 7:00PM at the Centerville Police Station. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mary Pizza, Secretary 

 


